## **Ken Spencer**

From: Ken Spencer

Sent: Monday, September 9, 2019 9:37 AM

To: christopher.vaccaro@noaa.gov
Subject: Politics in weather forecasting

Dear Sir or Madam,

I have lost all faith in the weather forecasts from NOAA. It appears now that weather forecasts are influenced by politicians rather than science. Why cannot scientists in NOAA stand up and stick to science rather than by silly games with a Sharpie? When serious concerns were valid in the evacuation of Florida, Georgia and South Carolina, NOAA and the President were trying to explain why Hurricane Dorian was predicted to hit Alabama.

Homer Kenneth Spencer, PHD Organic Chemistry 1974